THE SCHOOL BOARD OF BROWARD COUNTY, FLORIDA OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

ROBERT W. RUNCIE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Telephone: (754) 321-2600 Facsimile: (754) 321-2701

March 19, 2012

TO:

School Board Members

FROM:

Leontine L. Butler

Deputy Superintendent

Curriculum

VIA:

Robert W. Runcie

Superintendent of Schools

SUBJECT:

Withdrawal of F-1, Continuation Agreement with VITAS Healthcare

Corporation of Florida from the March 20, 2012 Regular School Board

Meeting

Please withdraw F-1, Continuation Agreement with VITAS Healthcare Corporation of Florida from the March 20, 2012 Regular School Board Meeting.

Certain aspects of the contract language need to be re-written, including the addition of an indemnification statement that was inadvertently omitted.

RWR/LJB:jcc

c: Senior Leadership Team